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Date: 25/03/20
       

York Hospital
Wigginton Road

York
YO31 8HE 
Letter to all Primary Care General Dental Practitioners affiliated with the York Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust

Dear GDP

Re: Referrals from Dental Practice to Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery during COVID-19 crisis 

We are trying to limit the number of patients who need to attend the hospital for outpatient appointments in an attempt to reduce spread of the virus which also means that all elective procedures / operations will be cancelled.  Oral surgery procedures are especially risky procedures as many of them require the use of a drill which produce an aerosol so only the most urgent cases will be performed.
Whilst COVID-19 continues to be a threat we will be avoiding face-to-face out-patient appointments as much as possible opting to use telephone consultations instead.  This is why good clinical photographs are of paramount importance.
During this time please adhere to the following guidelines and recommendations.
1. Until further notice please do not refer any patients for dento-alveolar procedures eg extraction of teeth, roots, wisdom teeth, canines and removal of odontogenic cysts.  Simply make a note of these patients so they can be referred at a later date.  Please use antibiotics intelligently and place sedative dressings appropriately.
2. If a patient presents with a significant abscess requiring surgical drainage then please refer in the normal way.
3. Until further notice do not refer any patients with TMJ problems.
4. Until further notice do not refer any patient with facial pain unless red-flag symptoms are present.
5. Until further notice do no refer any patients with benign oral lesions eg fibro-epithelial polyps.
6. Please continue referring oral ulcers which have been present for over 3 weeks and other patients that fit the “Fast-Track” criteria, however, these must all be accompanied by a good photograph of diagnostic quality and a comprehensive history including symptoms, smoking history and alcohol history.  Please note that now, more than ever, “Fast-Track” only really means patients who have signs or symptoms that are highly suspicious of cancer.  

If urgent advice is required then please contact the on-call Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery team via the usual channels.
The situation is changing on a daily basis so we shall update you accordingly to refine the above guidelines and recommendations 
Kind regards
Oral and Maxillofacial Surgeons, York Teaching Hospitals
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